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A  L etter from our Rector 
 
 
 

What an amazing, 
joy-filled trip we took 
with our youth group 
to the National 
Cathedral in 
Washington DC. on 
March 2,3 and 4. 
Twenty -five of us 
traveled to DC for an 
amazing journey 
filled with wonderful, 
unexpected and life-
changing events.  
  

We didnõt expect the 50 mile-per-hour wind that blew down trees and forced the city to shut 
down. And we didnõt expect the unfortunate shooting that took place at the white house, 
just a few miles from our hotel. But we did have an amazing adventure.   
 

What made the trip so memorable? Itõs difficult to name all the reasons; but I believe it was 
in part being in our nationõs capital with such amazing monuments. It was developing new 

friendships and a tighter community 
within our small group. It was 
seeing the Smithsonian Natural 
History Museum and other sites. 
And of course, it was touring and 
worshiping in the National 
Cathedral. All of these were simply 
amazing and created life-long 
memories. 
 

The focus of the pilgrimage was to 
enable our youth to witness first-
hand our great Episcopal church on a 
grand scale and realize that 
Episcopalians are connected  



throughout the world; and    
  that we have a major part in the 
history of our great country 
shown through our nationõs 
cathedral, an Episcopal cathedral. 
This tr ip will change lives 
forever. It has mine.  

   
 

 
 

Fr. Chip+ 
 

 

P Stpr~}Ą£ S~~s{x}v£ 
In last month's Doodlings, I suggested four statements with which I 
thought you would agree. 
  

I love Trinity church.  
I like the Episcopal liturgy. 
Our church service is inviting and meaningful. 
One hour each week is reasonable to cite God for his blessings. 

 

My reasons for suggesting the statements and asking for answers was to 
find new ideas and thoughts to improve our service and attendance. So, this 
month, just in case someone would ask, I give you a few notes on what we 
believe as Episcopalians. Most of us have read and were instructed from the 
catechism that appears in the Book of Common Prayer. But, that was 
probably a long time ago. 
 

In his time as rector of Trinity, the Rev. Robert P. Atkinson stated, "The 
Church primarily believes in the Glorification of God and the edification 
of Man. Besides the actions of Henry VIII, we are chiefly indebted to the 
learning and literary skill of one Thomas Cranmer, Archbishop of 
Canterbury, 1533 ð 1556. He attempted to simplify all the services of the 
Church of England and put them into the English language. And, he 
aimed at a revision of worship so that it would be reliably based on Holy 
Scripture. 

 

Episcopalians believe that their doctrines are carefully recorded in the  
   ancient creedal statements of faith as contained in the Apostles' and  

Nicene Creed's. These creeds tell us of the full  
 
 
 

divine-human nature of Christ. We also believe in the Triune God,  



that is, the Trinity is one God: Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. This is  
a relationship of three "persons," distinct from one another, yet in one 
"substance" ð sharing one    being. We also believe that Christ ordained  
the two great sacraments of the Church, Holy Baptism and the Holy  
Eucharist.  
 

It may be helpful when explaining our church to use the illustration of a three- 
legged stool. Those equal legs are: Scripture, reason and tradition. During our regular  
Holy Eucharist service, we read from the Old Testament, the Psalms, the New  
Testament and the Holy Gospels ð more than is read in some "Bible-based" denominations. 
Reason provides wide latitude when we are confronted with differences as we see plainly 
that God has not made us alike. There is a place within the church for all sorts and 
conditions of men and women and welcome for every kind of temperament. The traditions 
consider those teachings and practices of our church which have accumulated over the 
centuries and have stood the test of time. 
 

The red, white and blue signs at many Episcopal churches say, "the Episcopal Church 
welcomes you." And, we do! We certainly enjoy the company of our fellow church 
members and we love to show hospitality to those who come for a visit ð in the hopes they 
wi ll return. 
 

Being a Christian is not easy in our present society. Church may be inconvenient, and we 
are certainly pulled in many directions. Despite all the answers in the catechism; Scripture, 
reason, and tradition; rubrics in the Prayer Book and our historical background, the 
Episcopal church does not offer any final or absolute answers to the conflicts in ourselves or 
in our society. 
 

The Most Reverend Frank T. Griswold III, former presiding Bishop says, "W e are a 
community grounded in prayer and worship, we are seeking to know God's will, and by the 
grace of God, to do God's will in all the areas of human concern that are the responsibility 
of those of us who believe in Jesus Christ. 
 

I hope this might have stirred some interest for you to do additional research and that it 
might give you some insight for answers to those who would ask about our Episcopal faith. 

 

Deacon Jim  
 

Boy Scouts 
  

The Boy Scouts of America designates the Sunday that falls 
before February 8 (Scouting Anniversary Day) as Scout Sunday, 
which is the primary date to recognize the contributions of 

young people and adults to Scouting. However, each chartered organization can use either 
of two other options to celebrate this special day. An organization can adopt a specific 



Sunday to celebrate. In the instance of the United Methodist Church, Scout Sunday is 
celebrated on the second Sunday in February. It also is permissible for a local church to 
celebrate on the Sunday most acceptable to the pastor and congregation.  We celebrated 
Scout Sunday this year on February 4th. 
 

 

 

Trinitarians in the News 
Phil Worden   

 

Meet Phil!  He is originally from Clarksburg, 
West Virginia , has been living in Huntington 
for eleven years, and has been a member of 
Trinity for 4 years.  He usually comes to the 
8:00 Service, but you can see him at the 10:30 
sometimes.  He loves coming to our brunches. 
 

In his free time, he likes to play the trumpet.  He 
also likes to watch the Catholic Network, John 
and Matt Hagee, Jimmy Swaggart, the evening 
news but his favorite show is The Wheel of 
Fortune. 
 

Phil will be 60 on April 29th. 
 

A couple of things that Phil wants people to 
know about him is that he loves Jesus and he 
truly enjoys his life. 
 

He is interested in learning more about the Catholic/Episcopal Saints and Martyrs and is 
currently looking for books on this subject. 
 

Phil keeps a few (several) papers in his pockets that contain several proverbs and quotes that he 
has mostly memorized. One of his favorite quotes is,  
 

òItõs better to be thoughtful than to open your mouth and remove all doubt.ó  
                                                                                                   ð Abe Lincoln 



fwp¤Ą£ v~x}v ~} ¥ £¤px¢£ p¤ CONTACT?  
 

Through your 
ongoing support, 
CONTACT Rape 
Crisis Center 
occupies a suite of 
offices on the third 
floor of Trinityõs 
Parish House for 
seven of our staff 
members ð five 
V ictim Advocates, a 
prevention educator, 
an executive director 
and assistant director.  
We also have a full-
time advocate in each of our outreach offices: Point Pleasant, Logan, Wayne, and Delbarton.   
In the past year, we have expanded to provide rape crisis services throughout Cabell, 
Wayne, Lincoln, Mason, Logan, and Mingo counties.  From December 2016 through 
November 2017, 500 survivors of sexual assault or stalking received 1,343 services from 
CONTACT staff and volunteers in person or via our 24-hour hotline.   
And as the #MeToo movement has provided a voice for many throughout the nation who 
have been silent about the violence they have experienced; the needs of victims continue to 
grow.  CONTACTõs funding comes from local and federal grants, and donations from the 
community.   
 

CONTACTõs board is preparing for our annual fundraiser, òUnder the Stars: Southern 
Nights,ó an evening of wine and small bites, with a large silent auction and music provided 
by The 1937 Flood.  The event will be on Saturday, April 7, from 6 to 8:30 PM in the 
Francis-Booth Experimental Theatre on Marshallõs Campus.   
Tickets are $75 each and can be purchased by calling 304-523-3447, or visiting our website, 
www.contacthuntington.com. 
 

Thank you again for your generous support of the work we do, and please come up and visit 
us sometime.   
 
 

Weõd be happy to meet you!   



Big News at Trinity 

 

1. After decades of use, Trinity 
needs new choir robes. We will 
need around $4,000 and we've 
already raised over $1000. Please 
make an early Easter donation 
toward this.  
 

2. In response to the many 
horrible school and church 
school shootings, Trinity's 
vestry is now developing an 
emergency church plan.  
 

3. Please support our wonderful 
choir talent in their recitals now 
being held.  
 

4. Please join us for the many and sacred worship services beginning Palm Sunday, 
continuing with Maundy Thursday, Good Friday Stations of the Cross, Good Friday 
service, Easter Vigil at St. Johns and of course, Easter.  
 

5. We had the largest Ash Wednesday attendance in the past 6 years from our 3 worship 
services.  
 

6. Thanks to a good stock market, Trinity's funds are doing very well.  
 

7.  We will be having confirmation classes this fall.  
 

 

Ryan Phipps Senior Recital 
 

April 7, 2018 at 3PM 
  
Peruvian-American cellist, Ryan Phipps is a senior at Marshall University completing his 
BFA in Music Performance. As a performer, Ryan currently serves as Principal Cellist of 
the Marshall University Symphony Orchestra and has been a substitute cellist with the 
Huntington Symphony for two seasons.  
 

Academically, he has performed in various recitals alongside students and faculty. Ryan has 
also participated in several summer festivals nationally and has performed in masterclasses 



for Julie Albers (principal cellist, St. Paul 
Chamber Orchestra), Anthony Ross 
(principal cellist, Minnesota Orchestra), 
Brant Taylor (Chicago Symphony cellist) 
and renowned jazz cellist Mark Summer 
among others. Ryan is passionate about 
premiering new music and has collaborated 
wi th several student composers at Marshall 
University, most notably Sean Price. He has 
been a participant at both the West Fork New 
Music Festival in Fairmont, WV and the 
Marshall University New Music Festival.  
  

As an instructor, Ryan is a Resident Assistant 
at the West Virginia Governorõs School for 
the Arts where, among other duties, he has 
organized and coached chamber ensembles 
and mentored young musicians who are 
considering a career in the arts. He also 
maintains a small number of private students 
and hopes to one day establish and be closely 

involved with a summer music festival dedicated to new music for voice, strings and piano 
by student composers.  
  

Ryanõs primary teachers are Cynthia Puls and Sºlen Dikener. He has also studied with 
Anna Clift and bassist, Steven Heffner. His cello was made in 1995 by Russian Luthier, 
Michael Goronok. 
 

Ryan is also in his 4th year as a choral Scholar at Trinity Episcopal Church.  He has had 
many solos as well as accompanies the choir with his cello. 
 
 

 
 

Cadence Weaver Junior Recital 
 

Cadenceõs Junior Recital is April 20th at 7:30 pm in Jomie Jazz Forum beside the playhouse. 
Cadence Weaver is a Junior Music Education and Vocal Performance dual major at 
Marshall University. She studies as a soprano with Mrs. Linda Dobbs. Cadence is a 
graduate of Wahama High School from New Haven, West Virginia. Ms. Weaver has been 
involved in all vocal ensembles on campus but is a presently a vital member of the Marshall 
University Chorus, Chamber Choir, Opera Workshop, a Trinity Choral Scholar, a Musical 
Arts Guild Scholar, and the recipient of the Jane E. Hobson Memorial Scholarship. She has 
also been involved in instrumental ensembles for two years, like the Marching Thunder and 
Pep Band. Cadence has played the saxophone for 10 years. She has been fortunate enough to 
travel to Rome with the Marching Thunder, and New York City with the Chamber Choir. 



Cadence has been a feature soloist for the 
University Chorus for several semesters. 
She was featured in the Spring 2017 Opera 
Gala as Prince Orlofsky in Die 
Fledermaus, and The Countess in Le 
Nozze De Figaro scenes, was also a 
principal cast member of the Fall 2017 
Opera production of La Canterina and will 
be a feature in the Spring 2018 production 
of Dido and Aeneas. In addition to her 
work in ensembles, she is also the elected 
chair for Vocal Music Education on the 
School of Music Student Advisory Board. 
Cadence has a younger brother and sister, 
and a puppy named Peach. She works full 
time at Outback Steakhouse in 
Barboursville while taking 10+ classes at 
Marshall. She plans to graduate from Marshall in the fall of 2019 and obtain her Masterõs 
Degree in Choral Conducting.  
 

If you miss Sunday 

Service, there are 

options for you!!  

The Deacon says: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

ü to attend Night Church at St. 

Johnõs on Sundays at 5PM 

ü to go to Wednesdayõs 12:15PM 

Service in the chapel 

ü to go to Woodlands at 4PM.  

This is a ½ hour service where 

everyone is welcome and there 

is plenty of parking! 
 


